## St Alban's CE Primary School



Executive Headteacher: Mrs Alison Adair Head of school: Mrs Amy Gurner

Morthen Road, Rotherham, S66 1EU. Tel: 01709 542878.

Email: <a href="mailto:stalbans@sap.dsat.education">stalbans@sap.dsat.education</a>

Website: wsap.academy

"Educating for life in all its fullness."



National Support School designated by



3<sup>rd</sup> April 2020

Dear Parent/Carer,

## **Easter**

These past two weeks have been very strange for all. Within school, we have tried to keep normality for our keyworker children whilst also providing stimulation for our home school children. We have loved seeing children and families accessing our website homework. After Easter, we will be launching Class Dojo as a tool for teachers, pupils and parents to make contact, post work and communicate. We are also launching 'My Maths', an online programme for Year 1 – Year 6 which can be used at home. Details for logins for both programmes will be sent out after the Easter break to you all by text. Teachers are starting to phone each parent as a telephone 'parent interview' and informal chat to see how you are getting on and how we can help. If you haven't had a call yet you will receive one after Easter.

The school office is closed as we have joined with Flanderwell Primary School to provide joint provision for key workers. If you need us to phone you, please email school (<a href="mailto:stalbans@sap.dsat.education">stalbans@sap.dsat.education</a>) and we will phone you straight back.

We remain strong in our commitment and our drive to support everyone through this and are praying that this virus will soon pass and we will all return to school.

As you will be aware, today is our last day before we close school for Easter. We will reopen on 20<sup>th</sup> April to key worker families.

During this Easter period, there will be no home-learning set online...let's all have a break! We look forward to hearing all about your Easter adventures.

An Easter Prayer:
Christ the Lord is risen
And, as all the world rejoices
Singing of his glory
With such joyful hearts and voices,
May you find that Easter brings you
Peace and faith and hope anew
And may these blessings fill your heart
With joy the whole year through.

Alison Adair, Executive Headteacher Amy Gurner, Head of School